
     Chairman Wardle, members of 
the City Council, and the citizens 
of this wonderful city: another year 
has come and gone. As I have 
looked back on where our beautiful 
city is today, I can say again, our 
city is better today than it was a 
year ago. Projects talked about 
previously continue to be 
completed. Finances have been 
used wisely and conservatively.  
Planning for the future is of 
primary importance. 
 

     We are moving forward. In 
many areas, Tooele City has 
become the benchmark for others 
to follow. The extension of the 
campus at Utah State University in 
Tooele is moving forward and the 
soon to be completed Tooele 
Applied Technology Building are 
two examples of how we are 
leading out in cooperative efforts 
to bring exciting educational 
facilities and opportunities to our 
city. Never before have such sig-
nificant projects of this type been 
accomplished in such a short time. 
Our commitment to educational 
opportunities for our citizens has 
never wavered. I am grateful to 
Dean Gary Straquadine of Utah 
State University and Scott Snelson 
of the Applied Technology College 
for being a major part of our 
vision. These projects, along with 
others, will help make Tooele City 
a leader in attracting job-creating 

businesses, increasing our tax base, 
and creating pride in a forward 
looking community that simply 
gets things done. Each of you 
deserves nothing less. 
 

     One significant goal we 
achieved, after many attempts, was 
to settle the lawsuit with 
Grantsville City. Mayor Brent 
Marshall and the members of the 
Grantsville City Council offered an 
idea that had not been put forward 
in previous meetings. While we 
felt confident in going forward 
with the legal proceedings, we had 
always been open to ideas to solve 
this issue. We decided that 
providing funding from the 
Redevelopment Agency Project 
Area at the Depot, to build the 
citizens of Grantsville a beautiful 
new library, would be in both our 
best interests. We are anxiously 
awaiting its completion. I am very 
grateful for the willingness of the 
two cities to come together for the 
benefit of our citizens. Mayor 
Marshall’s leadership played a 
significant part in the outcome. I 
express my appreciation to him. I 
would hope that at some point the 
remaining suit could be solved as 
well, my hand is extended to Mr. 
Hall to do so. 
 

     We’ve accomplished much this 
last year. We negotiated the move-
ment of the Rocky Mountain 
Power transmission line further 

March Calendar: 
2  Dr. Seuss Crafts and 

Cartoons at the City 
Library 

6  Kids After School 
Movie (NR) at the 
City Library 4 pm 

7  City Council Mtg. 
7 pm 

11  Daylight Savings 
Begins 

13  Utah Association of 
Personal Historians 
at the City Library 
10:30 am 

14  Kids After School 
Movie (NR) at the 
City Library 4 pm 

14  Planning 
Commission Mtg.  
7 pm 

15  Teens After School 
Movie (PG‐13) at the 
City Library 
4 pm 

17  Wear Green—Happy 
St. Patrick’s Day 

19  Let’s Go Fly a Kite, 
Family Activity at 
the Dow James 
Bldg.  7 ‐ 8 pm 

20  Community Movie 
(PG) at the City 
Library 4 pm 

21  City Council Mtg. 
7 pm 

23  AARP Driver Safety 
Program 9 am 

23  Spring & Easter 
Craft Workshop 
2 ‐ 9 pm 

24  Prom Prep at the 
City Library 11 am 

27  Utah Association of 
Personal Historians 
at the City Library 
10:30 am 

28  Underage Drinking 
Summit and Town 
Hall Mtg. at THS 
6 pm 

28  Planning 
Commission Mtg. 
7 pm 

south, away from our city. We 
received additional open space and 
$500,000 from them to assist us in 
building the brand new Nature 
Park on Skyline Drive; it will be 
completed this spring. We 
continued our commitment to 
preserve our beautiful mountain-
sides from development, by adding 
130 acres of additional open space 
on the southeast bench. We also 
received commitment from Air 
Products to locate their business to 
the former Conestoga Wood 
Products building at the Utah 
Industrial Depot, which will add 
new jobs to our community. Phase 
II of the Wastewater Treatment 
Plant project will be completed in 
the next 2 months, adding 
additional treatment ability to our 
first class plant. This spring the 
southeast bench waterline project 
will be completed, allowing the 
city for the first time ever, the 
ability to move our water sources 
to all areas of the city. These 
achievements, coupled with 
significant upgrades to our water, 
sewer and road infrastructure 
continues to strengthen our 
wonderful city. All of this being 
accomplished during a time when 
many cities are cutting back and 
raising their citizen’s taxes.  
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Tooele City Council 
Front Row (l-r):  Steve Pruden, Brad Pratt 

Back Row (l-r):  Scott Wardle, Shawn Milne, 
Dave McCall 

 
 

Check out what’s going on  in Tooele City!   Visit 
our website, www.tooelecity.org,  click on  “Our 
Government” and you can find City Council agen‐
das, minutes and other important information! 
 
 

City Council Meetings are held the 
1st and 3rd Wednesday’s of every month. 



Ninety North Main  

Tooele City is dedicated to 
preserving our open space.  Over 
the past several years, the City has 
acquired hundreds of acres of 
property on the south bench in 

order to protect our open space from development. 
We are asking for your help to protect that land. 
Recently, “No Motorized Vehicles” signs were posted 
at the access points of this property. Please feel free 
to walk and hike through that area and enjoy it—
that is the purpose for which it is intended. However, 
motorized vehicles are damaging the mountainside 
and are not permitted on the city’s property—drivers 
could be fined up to $1,000.  If you see anyone 
taking 4-wheelers, dirt bikes, etc. up through these 
areas, please contact the police at (435) 882-5600.  
Thank you for helping us protect our open space! 
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Movies (All Movies start at 4 pm): 
Mar 6:  Kids after school movie (NR) 
Mar 13:  Kids after school movie (NR) 
Mar 15:  Teens after school movie (PG-13) 
Mar 20:  Community movie (PG) 
Call or visit the library for movie titles. 
Seating limited.  Arrive early. 

Prom Prep  (March 24 at 11:00 am): 
Expert demonstrations: dresses, flowers,  
hair & makeup, health & nutrition tips and 
fashion show! 

Children’s Story Time (Wednesdays at 11 am):  
Our little listeners adore community readers!  
Contact the library for volunteer information. 

Children’s Crafts: 
Fridays between 3:30 and 5:30 pm 

Dr. Seuss Crafts and Cartoons: 
March 2 from 3:30 pm - 5:30 pm 

Discover Fun:  Available at any time. 
For children of all ages! 

Utah Association of Personal Historians Free 
Introductory Presentation: Using Life Stories to 
Bridge Generations 
   March 13 and March 27 from 10:30 - Noon 
“Future generations will want to know your 
story and now is the time to tell it!  Join us for 
expert tips to simplify the process.  Our goal is 
saving lives, one story at a time.” 

 

Bookmark our web address at 
 http://www.tooelecity.org/tcl/library.html 
to quickly find the most current calendar 

of events and browse for items in  
our online catalog.   

 Tooele City Library                               March Events 

Tooele City Library 
128 W Vine Street 
Tooele, UT  84074 

435-882-2182 

All month long—Celebrate Dr. Seuss’ birthday! 
Read 10 Dr. Seuss books and receive a free Kids Meal at Dennys! 

    

Community Art 
Classes 

Starting in March: 
Basic Oil Painting 

Pottery 
Photo Editing 
Photography 

Easter/Spring Craft  
Workshop 

 
For a full class listing 

please visit our website 
at www.tooelecity.org 

(click on the Arts Council Logo) 
or stop by Tooele City 
Hall  (90 N. Main St.) 

to pick up a copy. 
 

For further information 
contact the Tooele City 

Arts Council at 
(435) 843-2142 or at 

terras@tooelecity.org. 

AARP DRIVER SAFETY PROGRAM  
 

Date:  March 23, 2012 
Time:  9:00 am to 2:30 pm 
Location:  Mountain West Medical 
Center, 2055 N. Main St., Tooele  
Cost:  $14.00 or $12.00 upon showing 
a current AARP membership card 
Call:  435-843-3690 or 435-843-
3691 to register and for information. 

3rd Annual Blue Rock 
5K Run/Walk 

 
Saturday, April 14th  

Walk begins at 8:30am/ 
Run begins at 9am 

 
$15 includes a T-shirt. 

All proceeds benefit the USU 
Tooele Scholarship Fund 

 
Register at the  

USU Tooele Campus, 
1021 West Vine Street or 
on-line at tooele.usu.edu 

             
USU Tooele Campus 

Scholarships 
are now available. 

Deadline is March 23, 2012 

 If you would like to do a specific project, please 

pre-register at Tooele City Hall (90 North Main Street) by 

Thursday, March 9, 2012 at 5:00 p.m.  If you do not 

pre-register, please join us to choose from the kits that will be 

available.  You can also pre-order kits and pick them up to 

finish on your own if you are unable to attend the workshop. 

Examples of the projects will be on display at Tooele City Hall 

(90 North Main Street), and a full class schedule that lists the 

projects and prices will soon be available at 

www.tooelecity.org (click on the Arts Council Logo).  For 

more information you can call (435) 843-2142 or email 

terras@tooelecity.org. 

                               “No Motorized Vehicles Allowed” 



                          CERT PROGRAM FOR TOOELE CITY 
     Following a major disaster, emergency responders who 
provide fire and medical services will not always be able to meet 
the demand for these services. Factors such as the 
number of victims, communication failures, and road blockages 
often will prevent people from receiving emergency services 

they have come to expect at a moment's notice through 911. People will have to rely on 
each other for help in order to meet their immediate lifesaving and life 
sustaining needs. 
 

     The Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) Program educates people about 
disaster preparedness for hazards that may impact their area and trains them in basic 
disaster response skills, such as fire suppression, light search and rescue, team 
organization, and disaster medical operations. Using the training learned in the 
classroom and during exercises, CERT members can assist others in their neighborhood 
or workplace following an event when professional responders are not immediately 
available to help.  
 

     Mayor Dunlavy has recently appointed Ron Elton as our City’s CERT Coordinator.  Ron 
will assist us to provide CERT training to anyone who is interested and help us become 
better organized to respond to a major disaster.  There is a small fee for your CERT 
equipment.  If you are interested in becoming a CERT team member, please contact Ron 
Elton at ronelton@msn.com. 
 

     In next month’s issue of Ninety North Main there will be information about the Great 
Utah ShakeOut Exercise “Drop, Cover, and Hold On” the largest earthquake drill in Utah 
history being held on April 17, 2012 at 10:15 a.m.  For more information or for tips on 
how to become prepared for an earthquake, you can go to 
http://shakeout.org/utah/. 
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Living Well 
with Chronic Conditions 

 
Attend a FREE six-week 

workshop 2 hours per week to 
learn to: 

 

Manage symptoms 
Work with your Health 

Care Team 
 Set Goals 
Relax and Handle Difficult 

Emotions 
 

Class starts Soon 
Call 435-843-4104 to Register 

 
Sponsored by:  Tooele County 

Aging Services 

ATTENTION BUSINESS 
OWNERS:   

For those who have not 
renewed their Business 
License:  A penalty fee of 
50% was assessed starting 
February 1st.  Please be 
sure to renew your 
license!!  If the Recorder’s 
office does not hear from 
you by March 15th, 2012, 
your license will automati-
cally be Inactivated 
(Closed).   You can mail in 
your payment, drop your 
payment off in the Finance 
Department, OR in the 
drop box to the south of 
City Hall.  We are not able 
to do online bill pay this 
year as we implemented a 
new licensing program 
VERY RECENTLY and the 
system is not set up as of 
yet to do so.  We apologize 
f o r  t h i s  i n c o n v e n -
ience.  Also, If you are no 
longer in business please 
l e t  u s  k n o w  i n 
writ ing by e-mail ing  
lisac@tooelecity.org or fax 
(435) 843-2119 and we will 
close your license.  If you 
have questions, please 
contact the Recorders 
Office at (435) 843-2110. 

Anyone offering a service from their home, for compensation, must have a Tooele City 
Business License!  Contractors need to be licensed with Tooele City, even if 
licensed with the State. 
All door‐to‐door salesmen must be licensed with Tooele City and wear a BLUE Tooele 
City ID Badge.  Call 843‐2110 or 882‐5600 to report offenders.  For more information, 
contact the Tooele City Recorder’s Office at (435) 843‐2110. 

 FREE For Families of all ages. 
(Please remember that this is a family event, all 
youth must be accompanied by an adult.) 
 

  Your family will be making a kite together, and if you 
have time you will be able to try out your kite that 
night!!! 
 

 If your family would like to participate in this activity 
please pre-register by contacting Tooele City Parks and 
Recreation at 843-2142 or 
terras@tooelecity.org no later than Thursday, March 
15th at 5:00 p.m. 

Celebrating Families 
Tooele City Family Recreation 

Tooele City is  excited to 
introduce,  for  the  first 
time  ever,  the  Miss 
Tooele City Pageant as a 
kick‐off event to the 4th 
of July festivities.  This is 
for  girls  ages  16‐24. 
Please  watch  our  web‐
site  www.tooelecity.org 
for more information! 
 
 
 
 

And  as  a  reminder,  the 
Tooele City 4th of July com‐
mittee  would  like  to  chal‐
lenge all businesses,  church 
groups,  schools,  families, 
etc.,  to build a  float  for  the 
4th of July parade this year.  
A float can be something as 
simple as a decorated trailer 
pulled behind a vehicle. 
 
For  more  info.,  please 
contact  Kathy  Bell,  Parks & 
Recreation  Director  at 
(435) 843‐2140. 
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Mayor Dunlavy’s State of the City Address continued from Page 1 
 

     So where do we go from here?  To prepare ourselves for the 
future, two new water wells will be drilled and additional property 
will be acquired in preparation for the construction of the badly 
needed police and fire facilities. The beginning of the upgrades to 
the cemetery roads, with the addition of curb and gutter, will begin 
this spring. We will continue to upgrade our roads, water and sewer 
systems. There is much to be done – we will continue to do it and 
move forward. 
 

     As always, economic development will be a major focus. 
Creating jobs and increasing our tax base is of the utmost 
importance to all of us. The economy still continues to present 
challenges in recruiting businesses, especially retail development, 
but our work never stops; with the position we’ve put ourselves in 
over the last few years, I’m very optimistic of more success in the 
future. Our financial stability, as you know, is most important to 
me. I will continue to protect each of your tax investments in our 
city.  
 

     I express my love and appreciation to my wife Pam and my 
super family for their special support. I am very grateful for them 
and to them. I’m grateful for my department heads and my staff for 
their expertise and experience, as well as the hard working, 
dedicated city employees. We’ve been successful because of them. 
I appreciate the commitment of the City Council, they are 
exceptional men.  They understand the importance of their work 
and they do it for the betterment of us all. I love this city!  My 
passion to make it better grows every day. I’m dedicated to honest, 
open, ethical city government. Tooele City is such a special place 
to live and raise our families.  It’s a safe, vibrant, growing city, full 
of opportunities – a place I’m proud to call home.  I hope that what 
we’re doing makes each of you proud as well. Our future is bright, 
our finances are strong, our direction is clear. Thank you very 
much for allowing me the privilege and the honor of serving you as 
your Mayor. Thank you. 
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To contact Mayor Dunlavy, please call his office at 
(435) 843-2104 or email him at patrickd@tooelecity.org 

Please submit your entries to 
Tooele City Parks & Recreation
Department, 90 N. Main St., 
Tooele, UT  84074, fax to
(435) 843-2149, o r em a il 
ka thy b@ to oe le c i t y . o rg  by
5:00 p.m. on April 13, 2012. 
For more information, contact 
Kathy Bell at (435) 843-2140.   

The Tooele City 4th of July com-
mittee would like the community 
of Tooele and surrounding areas 
to come up with a theme for this 
year’s 4th of July Celebration. 

The winner will receive tickets to 
the 4th of July Bit & Spur Rodeo, 
a 20 punch swim pass to the 
Pratt Aquatic Center, and 
2 tickets to the 4th of July 
Concert! (No limit on the 
amount of entries per person). 

4th of July 2012 — Name that Theme Contest 
 4th of July 2012 

Name That Theme Contest 

Name:  
 
Address: 
 
 
 
Phone:  
 
 
Theme:      

Tooele City Corporation 
90 North Main St. 
Tooele, UT  84074 
435-843-2100 
www.tooelecity.org 

 

Keynote Speaker will 
be Honorable Judge 

Andrew Valdez 
6-7 p.m. 

Summit 
and Town Hall Meeting 

On Underage Drinking 

Students can earn 
credit for attending!  

Check with your 
school for more  

information. 

Over 20 Great 
Breakout Sessions 

to Choose From 

Public Invited to 
attend the 

Keynote Speaker 

 
Who:  High School Students and Parents 
(Public invited to attend the Keynote Speaker.) 

Date:  Wednesday, March 28, 2012 
Time:  6:00-8:45 p.m. 

Place:  Tooele High School  
(301 West Vine St., Tooele) 

1st Assistant Mike Jensen, Fire Chief Gary Coon, 2nd Assistant Bucky Whitehouse 
In January, Gary Coon was sworn in as the Tooele City Fire Chief.  Thank you to out-going 

Fire Chief, David Gillette, for his years of service as Chief and for a job well done! 

 Tooele City 


